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Deerfield Charitable Foundation 
Mission Statement 

We exist to nurture Deerfield’s spirit of 

generosity, enriching the lives of residents 

and sharing our resources with people 

across Western North Carolina.



On my desk is a scrap of notebook paper with this bit 
of inspiration from a 2017 seminar I attended:
“If you want to be satisfied in life, do something to 
keep the world spinning.”

It’s floating among the myriad post-it notes and phone 
directories and board meeting minutes and to-do lists 
that litter my work space. And, at just the right 
moments, it gets uncovered. 

In April of 2017 during my initial interview with Bob 
Wernet, he mentioned the possibility of starting a 
charitable foundation here at Deerfield and I thought, 
That’s a job for the more seasoned fundraiser, 
someone with 20 years’ experience and loads of 
gumption. And yet, less than two years into my role 
as Deerfield’s Director of Philanthropy, I found myself 
reviewing bylaws and articles of incorporation, 
learning about solicitation licenses and the IRS rules 
for accepting qualified charitable distributions from a 
donor’s IRA. As surprised as I am with this turn of 
events, I’m even more surprised by how happy I am 
to be working on an undertaking of this magnitude. 
With the support of residents and the guidance of our 
very knowledgeable board of directors, I am confident 
that this work will make meaningful differences here at 
Deerfield and beyond.

The Deerfield Charitable Foundation has experienced 
a careful start…which is reflective of the conservative 
approach that has served Deerfield well for 65 years. 
Deerfield holds more than $14 million in charitable 
gifts and we want to be wise in the way we invest 
those dollars. Having a dedicated board, a mission 
statement to guide us, and the input and support of 

our residents will allow us to make real differences in 
the lives of many!

“If  you want to be satisfied in life, 

do something to keep the 

world spinning.” 
We are following the lead of our residents as they 
share with us the causes that inspire them. They have 
introduced us to giving opportunities with local 
non-profits who are housing, clothing, and feeding the 
underserved. I have watched as residents did the 
work themselves – pounding nails on a Habitat 
House, knitting gloves and hats, building toy cars for 
children in the hospital, and labeling bags to be filled 
with food. There’s a unique light that shines from a 
person who becomes interested in the welfare of 
others and sometimes, when I’m lucky, I get to see 
it appear!

In the following pages we hope to offer an accurate 
review of all the good that was done by and because 
of Deerfield’s residents and employees in 2019. 
Together we’ve done something to keep the world 
spinning and the light shining.

Michelle Wooley
Director of Philanthropy

a letter from our Director of Philanthropy
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At the February 2019 Deerfield Board Meeting, 
articles of incorporation for the Deerfield Charitable 
Foundation were presented for approval. However, 
this vote was a long time coming and not taken lightly. 
Beginning in 2015, with the help of consulting firm 
Richner and Richner, the proposal for a supporting 
foundation was introduced. 

Members of the Executive Board reconnected with 
the consultant in late 2017 to further explore such 
an opportunity. At that time, the Board felt it would 
take a few more large gifts to accomplish this goal. 
The incredible generosity of a few residents in a short 
amount of time prompted the decision to proceed 
with the Foundation’s inception in 2018.

Although it seemed like a long laborious process, legal 
and financial regulations needed clarification and over 
the next year we gained a fuller understanding of the 
practical applications for the particulars of Deerfield. 
We are grateful to the hard work of Bob Wernet, 
Robert Chandler, and Michelle Wooley who worked 
hard to dot every “i” and cross every “t.”

Initial board composition consisted of a Chair, Co-
Chair (Chair of Deerfield’s operating board), and 
Treasurer. It was determined that board growth 
would occur once all legal and financial requirements 
were completed. I am delighted to welcome Andy 
Strauss, local attorney specializing in estate planning, 
to the Foundation Board as of February 2020. Andy 
served on Deerfield’s Board of Directors for 15 years 
and brings with him legal expertise and valuable 
experience of Deerfield’s history and culture of 
generosity.

“The incredible generosity of a few 

residents in a short amount of time 

prompted the decision to proceed with 

the Foundation’s inception in 2018.” 

In 2020 we plan to add resident members after 
kicking off an exciting project that invites board, staff, 
and resident participation. The Foundation Board is 
thrilled to be partnering with Habitat for Humanity to 
enrich the lives of seniors in our area. Through the 
generosity of past and present residents, we have an 
opportunity to improve the safety and wellbeing of 
seniors aging in place here in Buncombe County.

On behalf of the Foundation Board, we look forward 
to working with you to accomplish great things!

Chris Dismukes
Chairperson
Deerfield Charitable Foundation 
Board of Directors

a letter from our Board Chair



The 10th Annual Legacy Society Appreciation Gala 
was a lovely evening, celebrating the generosity of 
residents, 
past and 
present! 
Beyond the 
magnificent 
florals, wine 
selection, 
music, and 
food there was an atmosphere of camaraderie. 
This yearly party brings together residents, staff, 
and board members for the purpose of recognizing 

their shared love for 
and commitment 
to Deerfield. We 
also celebrated the 
founding of Deerfield 
Charitable Foundation, 
knowing that it too will 
insure the future of this 
community.

Larry and Janet Cable
The Cables moved to Deerfield in December of 1996. 
They lived in a cottage and Larry, an avid gardener, 
was active in chapel life at St. Giles, serving as Warden 
for many years. He passed away in the spring of 2013, 
Janet followed in September of 2015. They provided a 
gift of $750,000 to the Residents Assistance Fund, 
St. Giles Chapel also received a beautiful gift from their 
estate. Their legacy at Deerfield lives on through their 
generosity to this community.

Frank and Emily Stone Mitchell 
The Mitchells came to 
Deerfield on March 28, 
2000. Described as quiet, 
sweet, and unassuming, 
they were a steady source 
of kindness during their 15 
years here. Frank died in 
2015, and Emily a year 
later. Their gift of $1,200,000 to the Residents 
Assistance Fund will support residents in need for 
years to come.

the Legacy Society

the foundation’s First Endowment Established
In November Don and Joanne Brannon, Legacy 
Society members and wellness enthusiasts, gave a 
gift of $50,000 to Deerfield Charitable Foundation, 
establishing The Deerfield Wellness Endowment. 
“We are pleased to be able to provide this 
contribution at the beginning of the Foundation’s 
operation and hope our gift will inspire others to 
recognize the potential of the Foundation to enhance 
Deerfield’s capability to support its mission of caring 
for residents far into the future.”

The proceeds of this incredible investment will 
benefit employees and residents in perpetuity.



The Deerfield Legacy Society’s intent is to 

recognize with appreciation & gratitude 

donors who help secure Deerfield’s future 

through planned gifts, such as gifts in 

their will, charitable remainder trusts, 

charitable gift annuities, or life insurance.



New residents often remark that, although they’re 
(mostly) retired and settled in, they are busier than 
ever! With plenty to do on campus, our community 
still manages to spread goodness and love beyond 
the boundaries of Deerfield. Much of that is hands-
on. A quick Google search offers innumerable studies 
touting the wellness benefits of volunteerism, including 
increased positivity, decreased risk of depression, 
reduced levels of stress, increased physical activity, 
and increased mental stimulation. With all of that, it’s 
no surprise that volunteering leads to less risk of heart 
disease and lower mortality rates!  

Deerfield and our residents continue to partner with 
outside agencies to care practically for the needs 
of others. Following are examples of ways that we 
engage with the wider community: 

• Serving meals and 
fellowshipping with 
attendees at Church 
of the Advocate and 
Haywood Street 
Congregation and 
Respite
• Preparing and 

packing 300 Thanksgiving dinners to be delivered to 
Meals on Wheels clients across Buncombe County, in 
addition to weekday deliveries on the Shiloh route
• Tutoring children in 
literacy with Read to 
Succeed
• Partnering with United 
Way to buy and fill 
backpacks for students 
across Buncombe County 

In 2019, three Deerfield residents retired from their 
long-held volunteer leadership roles. 

Loretta Heiser, the visionary behind Bring Love to 
Tables (BLT), passed the baton to a group of servant-
hearted “flower folk” after 10½ years of blessing 
residents with fresh flowers on their dining tables. 

Carl Aufdermarsh and Bill McNutt, volunteer organizers 
for our daily Meals on Wheels route, stepped away 
from their responsibilities after seven years of 
producing monthly calendars and finding last minute 
subs. There were also quite a few “holes” on the 
volunteer roster which desperately needed to be filled. 
Residents responded with willingness to fill those holes 
and the large empty shoes of these two superheroes. 

thank you to our Volunteers



• Gathering annually, residents labeled 10,000 food 
bags for Rotarians against Hunger
• Laboring in the woodworking shop to make small 
wooden cars for distribution through Salvation Army 
to children in an after school program and children 
admitted to the hospital
• Organizing community gatherings to cut and roll 
plastic shopping 
bags into “plarn” 
which is crocheted 
into sleeping mats for 
the local homeless 
community
• Serving on 
countless non-profit 
boards in our region
• Sponsoring and building homes with Asheville Area 
Habitat for Humanity

• Working with Project 
Dignity of WNC to buy, 
pack, and provide 
feminine hygiene products 
to women and girls who 
cannot afford them

In 2011 Bill Metts, 
Deerfield resident 
and woodworker 
extraordinaire, 
began building 
small wooden 
toy cars for the 
Salvation Army 

to give to Buncombe County children in 
need around the holidays. That first year he 
produced 125 cars. After learning of a similar 
need in Henderson County he and a cadre 
of friends decided to double production and 
for the next seven years built 250 cars each 
year. In 2019 he heard about a program at 
the hospital that gives small toys to pediatric 
patients. The woodworkers went to work and 
built 650 cars. Deerfield donates the wheels 
and axles, Lowe’s donates the wood, Bill and 
his volunteers donate their time, energy, and 
care to make a big difference in the lives of 
children in Western North Carolina.

Volunteer Spotlight:  bill metts



Partnership with Asheville Area 
Habitat for Humanity
At the request of Deerfield’s Board of Directors, early 
in 2019 Bob Wernet and Robert Chandler reached 
out to Andy Barnette, Executive Director of Asheville 
Area Habitat for Humanity, to discuss a potential 
partnership. We knew of Habitat programs elsewhere 
which were actively working to meet the affordable 
housing needs of seniors. The Board wanted to know 
if our local Habitat might be interested in exploring the 
possibilities for a similar program in Buncombe County. 
Habitat’s leadership was enthusiastic and hopeful 
that a program could be created to serve seniors. 
Deerfield’s Board approved a $50,000 gift for research 
and development of a plan for affordable senior 
housing in a future Habitat neighborhood.

Simultaneously, site development for Habitat’s New 
Heights neighborhood in West Asheville was coming 
together. This 98 home neighborhood is the largest 
project in Asheville Habitat’s history and it will be the 
first with homes specifically designed for aging in 
place. Over the next two years Deerfield will sponsor 
construction of eight such homes at $55,000 per 
home. We are privileged to be part of this new venture 
and look forward to seeing these homeowners 
experience the joy of living in a safe place, among 
friends and neighbors, knowing they have the 
resources necessary to stay in their homes for as 
long as possible. 

Gift to City of Asheville’s Housing Trust Fund
Knowing that affordable housing in Asheville can be 
difficult to find, Deerfield began discussing a gift that 

would assist Asheville in its effort to make housing for 
low income families possible. Our residents have been 
largely supportive of finding ways for us to engage with 
local government and discerning the most effective 
means of support. In our search we discovered the 
City of Asheville’s Housing Trust Fund. It was created 
in 2000 to provide a source of local funding to assist 
in the development of affordable housing in Asheville. 
Assistance is available in the form of repayable loans 
at a low rate of interest. This seemed a perfect fit 
and a gift of $250,000 to the Fund was approved by 
Deerfield’s Board of Directors and given to the city at a 
City Council Meeting in October.

focus on Affordable Housing

“Neither the current housing stock nor the booming development of new housing matches the expressed 

desire among older and aging residents to age in place. Buncombe County needs housing options that are 

affordable but also accessible to enable people of all ages, and all people as they age, to remain in the home 

of their choice.”   – Alison H. Climo, Coordinator for Buncombe County Aging Plan



Hope for the Hungry: Calvary Food Pantry
Started in 2009, Calvary Episcopal Church Food 
Pantry served five families on their first Saturday. 

Partnering with local churches, MANNA Food Bank, 
grocery stores, and over 70 volunteers (monthly) 
they now serve 110-120 families each week. Ever-
increasing need and very limited space inspired 
leadership to step out in faith, campaigning to raise 
money for a free-standing building on Calvary’s 
property. With a goal to provide at least half a week’s 
provisions per weekly visit, they strive to offer 45%-
50% of a family’s needs in fruits, vegetables, grains, 
25% of its milk, and 90% of its protein.

Leading a group of residents to volunteer, Deerfield saw 
firsthand the impact this ministry has on so many families 
in Buncombe and Henderson counties. We learned 
that in addition to desperately needed food storage 
and shopping space, a new building would allow for 
rooms dedicated to prayer, medical checks (a nurse 
comes monthly), financial advice/SNAP consultations, 
and bathrooms/showers. After careful consideration the 
Board of Directors voted to support this effort with a gift 
of $50,000 towards the building project.

Help for the Homebound: Meals on Wheels
The mission of Meals on Wheels of Asheville-
Buncombe County is to provide hot, nutritious meals 
to the elderly homebound, thus allowing them to live 
in their own homes, among familiar surroundings 
and maintain their dignity while aging. Deerfield 
enthusiastically supports this mission and is committed 
to the Shiloh/South Asheville route with our residents 
delivering meals to clients five days a week. This year, 
Deerfield asked residents to join an effort to raise 
awareness and increase charitable giving to Meals on 
Wheels. In doing so, Deerfield gave $5,000 to help 
sponsor the Shiloh Route and residents donated an 
additional $4,315 to feed our neighbors.

Feeding People with dignity

On Thanksgiving morning resident volunteers gather 
to pack 300 holiday meals for Buncombe County 
Meals on Wheels clients



Danny Boone was an early administrator at Deerfield, 
admired and loved by employees and residents 
alike. He was particularly encouraging of employees 
– helping them set personal goals for work and 
education. After his untimely death in 2000 a 
scholarship program for employees was established in 
his name. 

The Danny Boone Employee Scholarship Committee 
interviewed and granted scholarships to 17 employees 
for a total of $44,490 in 2019. Fifteen of those 
recipients were enrolled in a medical field of study. 

Geovanna Lopez is one such student, enrolled in a 
nursing program at Haywood Community College:
“I am forever grateful for the Danny Boone Scholarship 
that makes furthering our education possible. This 
scholarship means the opportunity for me to attain 
my dream of becoming a nurse. My heart is filled with 

hope for the future for every employee at Deerfield. We 
have the opportunity through the kindness of everyone 
who contributes to the Danny Boone Scholarship to 
continue our education and improve our lives. This 
scholarship program is such a blessing to us all.”

As Chair of the Committee for 10+ years, Capt. 
Walton Boyer has been privy 
to countless interviews, 
listening intently to each 
employee as they talk about 
what has inspired them to 
pursue higher education. 
He’s also served as the 
liaison between St. Giles 
Chapel and the committee, 
but in 2020, as the Foundation begins managing 
the scholarship fund and overseeing the program, 
he anticipates a shift in his duties. Although he 
has enjoyed his role, he looks forward to attending 
meetings as a member, offering wisdom from years 
of service, and reminding the group of its history and 
purpose.

In 2018, with the Scholarship Committee’s 
recommendation, the Deerfield Board voted to endow 
a $250,000 portion of the fund. Donors responded 
enthusiastically with gifts totaling $46,350 to the 
Endowment Fund. The program’s General Operating 
Fund received an additional $34,450 in gifts in 2019.  

the Danny Boone Scholarship Fund

Danny’s widow, Melonie Tyner-Boone with Danny Boone 
Scholar, Geovanna Lopez

Fund Balances as of 12/31/2019:
Endowment Fund: $329,595.92
General Operating Fund: $157,318.27



Deerfield received two large gifts in 2014 and 2015 
designated for nursing staff education. Following the 
lead of these very generous residents, others began 
asking how they could give to support our employees 
and residents in Health Care. There was a “wish list” at 
the time where staff could offer ideas for items and 
programs that would support their work and improve 
resident life. Most of these things were related in some 
way to health care. When donors began giving 
consistently to fulfill wishes on the wish list it was 
decided that a fund would be established.

The fund has been incredibly successful in our health 
care areas: providing dental services, a bladder 
scanner, and most recently new and updated whirlpool 
tubs for patient therapy. Brian King, Director of Health 
and Wellness, describes this fund as a “godsend!”

When a gift is given to the Health 

Care Fund, it promotes our search 

for excellence as we raise the bar for 

resident care, employee education, 

and safe work environments.

This generosity not only provides “products” and 
“services” but, through the purchase of nurse assist 
lifts, it offers improved workplace safety for our 
employees in both Assisted Living and Skilled Care. 
When a gift is given to the Health Care Fund, it 
promotes our search for excellence as we raise the 
bar for resident care, employee education, and safe 
work environments.

the Health Care Fund



As a non-profit Continuing Care Retirement 
Community we have the unique privilege of providing 
compassionate 
care to 
residents who 
need financial 
assistance or 
outlive their 
resources 
through no fault 
of their own. This 
promise offers peace of mind and reassurance as 
we walk with residents into a future full of unknowns. 
Since its founding in 1955 Deerfield has offered each 
resident this reassurance, and for the past 10 years 
we have provided an average of $500,000 in resident 
support and services each year.

The Residents Assistance Fund is often the recipient 
of memorial gifts and we are so grateful for the families 
that think to include the fund “in lieu of flowers.” 
Support from donations and great sales at Sophie’s 
Resale Shop provided more than $142,000 to the 
Residents Assistance Fund. Residents and employees 
alike benefit from the work of Sophie’s dedicated 
leader, Bonnie Hull and her volunteers. 

A grateful family member shared these words with 
us after the death of his mother, who would not have 
been able to live at Deerfield without the support of the 
Residents Assistance Fund: 

“Our last week with mom at Deerfield was 
both unlike any other and at the same 
time just like any other…it was the same 
quality she experienced in all her days at 
Deerfield. At every stage and level of care 
everyone associated with Deerfield saw 
to it that she could live a life full of body/
mind/soul stimulation and rich community. 
As we watched mom move into the later 
stage of her life we were continually grateful 
she could face what it meant with dignity 
and love. That doesn’t just happen as 
we know. It happens because of a staff 
team that creates and supports the kind 
of environment where aging isn’t a time 
of dwindling meaning but one of facing 
the challenges and opportunities of these 
moments with grace and relationship. 
For all the staff of Deerfield who both 
understands and lives this out we are 
deeply grateful. Thank you all for the life 
you gave to mom.”

the Residents Assistance Fund



Deerfield Charitable Foundation
Donor Restricted Funds
Resident Assistance			 
Danny Boone Scholarship 
  (includes endowment and restricted)	
Endowment				  
Other					   
Total Donor Restricted Funds	
	
Designated Funds
Benevolent Assistance			 
Mission Advancement Fund		
Total Designated Funds

We are amazed and incredibly grateful for the 
consistent generosity of so many residents 
throughout Deerfield’s history. 

Residents Larry and Janet Cable generously made 
provision for Deerfield to receive over $750,000 
toward our Residents Assistance Program in 2016. 
In late 2017 we received an estate gift from Frank 
Mitchell, Jr. and his wife Emily Stone Mitchell, long-
time residents who had given no indication that 
Deerfield was included in their estate plans. The 
Mitchells gave over $1.2 million dollars to the 
Residents Assistance Fund. 

“As of February 1, 2020 Deerfield

Charitable Foundation holds

over $14.6 million in assets.”

Large gifts like these led Deerfield’s Board of Directors 
to establish the Foundation as a separate 501(c)(3) to
manage, invest, and match available funds for several 
reasons – among them transparency. Although we 
provide annually audited financials, we see the value 
of offering more detail to the work of philanthropy in 
our community. The final fund transfer was completed 
in late January, and as of February 1, 2020 Deerfield 
Charitable Foundation holds over $14.6 million in 
assets. Some of that detail is offered here. 

We look forward to what the future holds and how 
establishing the Deerfield Charitable Foundation will 
grow our impact for good.

Gratefully,
Bob Wernet, CEO 
Robert Chandler, CFO

a letter from our CEO & CFO

Inaugural Gifts to the 
Deerfield Charitable Foundation

Deerfield Wellness Endowment
Don & Joanne Brannon

Deerfield Cares: Community Outreach
Chris & Paul Dismukes

Health Care Fund
Don & Joanne Brannon 
Suzanne Nesbitt Dawkins

Unrestricted
Don & Joanne Brannon
Dr. & Mrs. Isaac Owolabi 
Helen Porter Foundation

2019: The Year in Giving

$2,627,341

$ 486,914
$ 623,272
$ 167,251
$3,904,778

$ 1,917,342
$ 8,853,700
$ 10,771,042

$ 14,675,820Grand Total



RESIDENTS ASSISTANCE FUND
Mr. & Mrs. George Ahrens
Anonymous
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Betso
Jan & Piet Bodenhorst
Capt.Walton T. Boyer, Jr.
Pat & Fred Brown
Walter & Elizabeth Cantrell
Mr. Eugene “Bob” Carr, Jr.
Mr. Robert Carr &  

Ms. Carolyn Davis
Mr. O. Beirne Chisolm
Esther Colliflower
Dr. & Mrs. John Crawford, III
Ms. Doris Daniels
Mrs. Marcia de Bary
Joan Del Colliano
Mrs. Audrey Donatelli
Hayes & Anita Fletcher
Gaetana & Jerry Friedman
Len Fury
Dr. & Mrs. James H. Godfrey
Jeanie J. Hale
Irene Hill Hamly
Mike & Karen Hamsho
Ken & Annie Hassell
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Larry & Ellen Hull
Jim Jarratt
Van C. & Margaret M. Joffrion
Dick & Sue Johannes
Lynne Kennedy
Lynda Kepler
Bob & Emilie Kimbrough
Harry & Sydney Kloos
Bob & Jane Knight
Mr. & Mrs. Don Kunard
Col. & Mrs. Mahlon H. Long, III
Glenn & Betsy Mayes
Ms. Margaret Melick
Charles F. & Janet M. Moore
Mr. Joe Morgan & Ms. Milli Way
Pamela & Edward O’Connell
Mrs. Susan Oldham
Mary & Allen Pankopf
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Patterson
Winnifred O. Pickering
Mrs. Betty Pond
Helen Reilly
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Gordon & Judy Rittmeyer
Dr. Millie Schumpert
Happy & Betsy Shadden
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Shepland
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Al Thorne
Mrs. Penelope E. Tillman
Mimi Tittle
Mrs. Helen Truluck
The Estate of Ernestine Tuton
Mrs. Betty Walker
Ann Whaley
Roba J. Whiteley
Mr. Charles Winters
John & Molly Young

RESIDENTS ASSISTANCE FUND
GIFTS IN MEMORY
A friend
A friend

Bill Ackermann
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Bill Baker
Hal & Nancy Martin
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Celia Barfield
Crawley, Lee & Company
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.
The Rev. & Mrs. Harry Woggon

Mary Bartholomew
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Bill & Alison McNutt
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Marianne Biggs
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

William “Bill” Boatwright
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Doug Bumsted
The Rev. Barbara Eldridge
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Mary & Greg Mayotte
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Robert “Neal” Culver
Mrs. Lutie Culver

Ed de Bary
Anonymous
Carl & Ria Aufdermarsh
Henry & Lolly Copeland
Mr. & Mrs. Mack Day
Mrs. Emi Flynn
Ellen & Ned Gibson
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
The Rev. Robert Libbey &  

The Rev. Elizabeth Libbey
Hal & Nancy Martin
Winnifred O. Pickering
Ray & Penny Ponder
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Rountree
Susie Samson
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Blanche Soucheck & Family

Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Lynn & Bob VonNessen
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.
The Rev. & Mrs. Harry Woggon
Mrs. Eleanor Zitin

Raymond DeVera
Mrs. Nancy Dill

Audrey Donatelli
Marleen Allen Varner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Samuel Dunn
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Mary Esperon
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Richard Esperon
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Alan Flynn
Mr. & Mrs. William Holland

Susan Gerdine
Mel & Sandra Skiles

Bill Haggard
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Mr. & Mrs. Howard Latty
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Marleen Allen Varner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Ethel Hendricks
Barbara & Cecil Colon
Mel & Sandra Skiles

Charles Javens
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Mary P. Merrill & David W. Tarr
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Donald Kern
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Sarah Kirby
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Joe Lalley
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Annie Bryant
Mrs. Kathryn P. Daughton
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Mel Luedtke
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Clyde Lusk
Beverly Lusk

Walter McConnell
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Bill & Alison McNutt
Mary P. Merrill & David W. Tarr
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

William Milholen
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Isabella “Sissy” Miller
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Winifred Miller
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Dr. Luther Mills
Mary M. Thomoson

Don Moss
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Bill & Alison McNutt
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Sherry Murphy
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Phoebe Nelson
Mr. G. Martin Anderson & Dr. 

Sandra J. Anderson
Jerry DeLand
Hal & Nancy Martin

Edward O’Connell
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Lyle Peterson
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Hal & Nancy Martin
Bruce & Becky Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. David Peterson
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mrs. Marilee S. Van Wye
Marleen Allen Varner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.
The Rev. & Mrs. Harry Woggon

John Piper
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Marleen Allen Varner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Fred Plimpton
Susie Samson
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Marleen Allen Varner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Harry Robbins
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Edwin Robertson
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

James T. Robertson
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Bill & Alison McNutt
Corrie & Newton H. Metcalf, Jr.
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Arline Rosenberg
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.
The Rev. & Mrs. Harry Woggon

Ed Ruppen
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Irene Russell
John & Elizabeth Hubbell

James “Jim” Russell
Mrs. Kathryn P. Daughton
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Mary Schwarzkopf
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Victor Scott
Diane Scott

Marlene Taylor
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Mr. Richard Ingwersen
Joe & Kristine Hope &  

Suzy Kauffmann
Suzanne M. Kauffmann &  

Robert Lane Kauffmann
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Paul Tremoulet
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
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Frank Troidl
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Bill & Alison McNutt
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Felix Turner
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

May Warren
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

Donna Weber
Dave & Ruthie Stagner

Ellie Zitin
Sara & Bill Hoyt
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Bob & Gail MacLean
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Paul C. Tremoulet
Mr. & Mrs. William Waas
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.

RESIDENTS ASSISTANCE FUND
GIFTS IN HONOR
Chris Dismukes
Tom & Peg Hughes

Bonnie Hull
Dave & Ruthie Stagner

Betty Robinson
Jerry-Grace & Bruce Sadler

St Giles is an integral part of 
the Deerfield Community, but 
it is funded independently as 
an entirely self-supporting & 
sustaining ministry. Therefore, 
special gifts & annual pledges 
given to St Giles are not listed  
in the Deerfield Annual Report. 
Gifts given, however, in 
memory of Deerfield residents, 
both past and present, are 
listed here in their honor. 

ST. GILES CHAPEL
GIFTS IN MEMORY
Bill Ackermann
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Beck

Mary Bartholomew
Norma Kummer
Hal & Nancy Martin

Richard “Dick” Besley
Judy Boone

Marianne Biggs
Norma Kummer

William “Bill” Boatwright
Norma Kummer

Ray Bryant
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Moore

Doug Bumsted
Norma Kummer

Ed de Bary
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Beck
Norma Kummer
Ronald M. Lee

Dick & Mary Jo Esperon
Norma Kummer

Bill Haggard
Norma Kummer

Ethel Hendricks
Norma Kummer

Charles Javens
Norma Kummer

Donald Kern
Mr. Stephen Kern
Ronald M. Lee
Mr. Jim Wisuri

Joe Lalley
Barbara & Cecil Colon
Norma Kummer

Don Moss
Bill & Sally Atkins
Freddy & Jan Bohmuller
Barbara & Cecil Colon
Gaetana Friedman
Caroline & Dave Fuller
Mrs. Linda Furr
Barbara & Dick Garlitz
Ms. Betty Laffon
Mrs. Katherine S. LaFrance
Hal & Nancy Martin
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
The Rev. & Mrs. Harry Woggon

Sherry Murphy
Norma Kummer

Phoebe Nelson
Jerry DeLand
Norma Kummer

Lyle Peterson
Norma Kummer

Fred Plimpton
Ronald M. Lee

James T. Robertson
Bill & Sally Atkins
Cindy Hines & Jesse Bass
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Beck
Dr. & Mrs. William Boydston
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Brodie
Ms. Betty Brown
Taylor & Bonnie Buntin
Dr. Dee J. &  

Mrs. Janet Gates Canale
Daryl & Ann Dye
Jake Embry
Mrs. Norma Harlan
Howard & Renee Latty
Mrs. Jane Parmley
Margaret & Clifford Pierce
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Raines
Mr. & Mrs. William Stoltz, Jr.
Elizabeth & David Tate
Mr. & Mrs. Lewis Thompson
Dr. & Mrs. Benjamin K. Tipton
The Rev. & Mrs. Harry Woggon

Arline Rosenberg
Norma Kummer

James “Jim” Russell
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Beck
Norma Kummer

Mary Helen Schwarzkopf
Norma Kummer

Paul Tremoulet
Mrs. Paul Tremoulet

Frank Troidl
Norma Kummer

May Warren
Norma Kummer

ST. GILES CHAPEL
GIFTS IN HONOR
Eugene H. Carr, Jr.
Gerald M. Malmo III

Ben Pick
Nancy Mills

Deerfield Chaplains
Mel & Sandra Skiles

Tonya Hill
Nancy & Walter McConnell

Father Lin Walton
Nancy & Walter McConnell

GIFTS TO DEERFIELD
Activities: Decorations & 

Entertainment
Mr. James Russell

Aquarium Maintenance
Ms. Dolores Borreson

Bring Love to Tables (BLT)
Mrs. Carol R. Ackrill
Mr. & Mrs. George Ahrens
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Anonymous
Bootsey Birthright
Mr. & Mrs. Piet Bodenhorst
Mrs. Minnie Bogue
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Book
Mrs. George Boone
Dolores Borreson
Mr. & Mrs. William Boyd
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Cleveland Brown
Walter & Elizabeth Cantrell
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Chapin
Ms. Ginger Craig
Madeline Davis
Mr. & Mrs. William Durant
The Rev. Barbara Eldridge
Mr. & Mrs. Hayes F. Fletcher
Gaetana & Jerry Friedman
Mrs. Linda G. Furr
Dr. & Mrs. James H. Godfrey
John & Barbara Gregg
Mrs. Maggie Griner
Judy & Jim Havard
Mr. & Mrs. John Hickman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Hollis
Bill & Marilyn Hubbard
Jack & Sheila Ingersoll

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Johannes
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Knight
Mrs. Norma Kummer
Mr. & Mrs. Don Kunard
Mr. Timothy Kurtz
Mr. & Mrs. Jean LaFrance
Dennis & Carol Leach
Ms. Jeanie Marshall
Mrs. Gail McLeod
Mary P. Merrill & David W. Tarr
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Patterson
Ms. Carol Perine
Mrs. Winnifred O. Pickering
Mrs. Helen Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. Al Roberts
Mrs. Virginia Robertson
Mr. William Robertson
Robin & Sarah Schilling
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. David Stagner
Mrs. Melinda Tempe
Marleen Allen Varner
Mrs. Mariana Warner

Bring Love to Tables (BLT)
GIFTS IN HONOR
Bill & Loretta Heiser
BLT-Supporting Residents
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Newton, Jr.

GIFTS IN MEMORY
Mary Esperon
Mrs. Carol R. Ackrill

Danny Boone Scholarship Fund
A friend
Anonymous
Estate of Leland &  

Mary W. Bartholomew
Gretchen Batra
Pat & Fred Brown
Mr. & Mrs. James Burnett
Mrs. Kay Cannon
Walter & Elizabeth Cantrell
Mr. Eugene “Bob” Carr, Jr.
Barbara & Cecil Colon
Henry & Lolly Copeland
T. Jeff Covington
Ms. Ginger Craig
Dr. & Mrs. John Crawford, III
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Cummings, Jr.
Tom & Martha Ann Daily
Mrs. Kathryn P. Daughton
Madeline Davis
Jerry DeLand
Gaetana Friedman
Dr. & Mrs. James H. Godfrey
Mrs. Betty Gordon
Mrs. Maggie Griner
Irene Hill Hamly
Mike & Karen Hamsho
Ken & Annie Hassell
Peter Hawes
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Hobbs
Mr. & Mrs. William Holland
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Hollis
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Larry & Ellen Hull
Jim Jarratt
Lynda Kepler
Bob & Emilie Kimbrough

Harry & Sydney Kloos
Krutulis Charitable Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Jean LaFrance
Mr. Ronald M. Lee
Mrs. Polly LeFaivre
Myron & Angela Lepro
The Rev. Robert Libbey &  

The Rev. Elizabeth Libbey
Jack & Linda Lockett
Mildred Loretto
Bill & Sue Macy
Mrs. Alexander Maitland, III
Hal & Nancy Martin
The Rev. Nancy McCarthy
George McDermott
Mrs. Gail McLeod
Bill & Alison McNutt
Mary P. Merrill & David W. Tarr
Bill & Mary Metts
Don & Pat Moss
Mrs. Susan Oldham
Winnifred O. Pickering
Ray & Penny Ponder
Helen Reilly
Gordon & Judy Rittmeyer
Al & Karen Roberts
Ms. Donna Ross
Robin & Sarah Schilling
Shirley P. Schultz
Diane Scott
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Sharpe
The Rev. Jane Smith
Dave & Ruthie Stagner
Mr. David W. Stewart
Mrs. Ruth Strickland
Melinda Tempe
Mrs. Penelope E. Tillman
Mrs. Helen Truluck
Marleen Allen Varner
Mary Lou Mayer & Bob Vose
Jane W. White
John & Molly Young

Danny Boone Scholarship Fund
GIFTS IN HONOR
Deerfield Employees
Mel & Sandra Skiles

Chris & Paul Dismukes
Floy & John Mills & Don Daugherty

Danny Boone Scholarship Fund
GIFTS IN MEMORY

Katherine Armitage
Mrs. Minnie Bogue

Mary Bartholomew
Richard & Susan Walton

William “Bill” Boatwright
Mrs. Minnie Bogue

Ed de Bary
Bunk & Nancy Spann
Richard & Susan Walton

Mary Esperon
Carol R. Ackrill
Gary & Louise Beck
Cheney Family
Mrs. Norma J. Harlan
Patricia G. Sladden
Bobbie Coats-Wondrasch



Bill Haggard
Bunk & Nancy Spann

Barbara Hellebush
Floy & John Mills & Don 

Daugherty

Joe Lalley
Mrs. Minnie Bogue
Lynda Kepler
Mrs. Elizabeth Lamb

William Milholen
Betty Lou Brittain
Clarence & Debbie Ferguson
Rhonda & Thomas Gantt
Ms. Beverly Geer
William & Katherine Turbyfill
U.S. Forest Service
U.S. Forest Service,  

Grandfather Ranger District

Don Moss
Bunk & Nancy Spann

Sherry Murphy
Bill & Carolyn Robichaux
Richard & Susan Walton

Phoebe Nelson
Richard & Susan Walton

Lyle Peterson
Mrs. Jane Parmley
Bunk & Nancy Spann

Harry Robbins
Mr. Stanley Brown
Boo Boo Lovelace
Charles F. & Janet M. Moore
Suzanne & Stewart Nelson
Mr. Saunders Bennett &  

Ms. Laurie Overton
Rich, Mary, & James Poling
Mr. Charles Robbins
Ms. Elsie R. Rowlett

James “Jim” Russell
Richard & Susan Walton

June Weber
Mrs. Faith Andrews

Ellie Zitin
Richard & Susan Walton

Danny Boone Scholarship  
Endowment Fund

Pat & Woody Baker
Capt.Walton T. Boyer, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Cleveland Brown
Mr. & Mrs. James Burnett
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Diane Byers
Amy & Mike Clarke
Hayes & Anita Fletcher
John Gibbons & Clara DaSilva
Jim & Claire Graves
Mrs. Maggie Griner
John & Marjorie Hickman
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Jack & Sheila Ingersoll
Dick & Sue Johannes
Bob & Jane Knight
Col. & Mrs. Mahlon H. Long, III
Beverly Lusk
Bob & Gail MacLean
Carol & Pedro Martinez

Mrs. Marion Mayfield-Johnson
Nancy & Walter McConnell
Ellen T. McCotter
Charles F. & Janet M. Moore
Joe & Judy Pawlick
Bill & Judy Rex
Tom Rightmyer & Lucy Oliver
Mrs. Rickie Sue Smith
Dave & Ruthie Stagner
Syd & Andrea Stern
Mrs. Mary Pat Thompson
Marleen Allen Varner
Mrs. Mariana Warner
Mr. & Mrs. Donald York
Doug Young

Danny Boone Scholarship  
Endowment Fund

GIFTS IN HONOR
Walt Boyer
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Newton, Jr.

Danny Boone Scholarship  
Endowment Fund

GIFTS IN MEMORY
Raymond DeVera
Mrs. Nancy Dill

Arthur Frank
Dr. Judy Boone

Alice Krutulis
Dave & Ruthie Stagner

Harry Robbins
Mr. Jeffrey Robbins

Deerfield Arts &  
Crafts League (DACL)

Anonymous
Jim & Betty Henderson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Hollis
Lynda Kepler
Syd & Andrea Stern

Health Care Fund
Mr. & Mrs. George Ahrens
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Betso
Mr. & Mrs. Piet Bodenhorst
Walter & Elizabeth Cantrell
Mr. Robert Carr &  

Ms. Carolyn Davis
Ms. Ginger Craig
Madeline Davis
Joan Del Colliano
Gaetana & Jerry Friedman
Jim & Claire Graves
Ken & Annie Hassell
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Jakubowski
Mr. James Jarratt
Dr. & Mrs. Van Joffrion
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Knight
Mr. & Mrs. Don Kunard
Mr. Timothy Kurtz
Myron & Angela Lepro
Col. & Mrs. Mahlon H. Long, III
Mr. & Mrs. Pedro Martinez
Nancy & Walter McConnell
Mrs. Gail McLeod
Ms. Margaret Melick
Charles F. & Janet M. Moore
Mr. Joe Morgan & Ms. Milli Way

Mr. & Mrs. Allen Pankopf
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Patterson
Mrs. Betty Pond
Gordon & Judy Rittmeyer
Dr. Millie Schumpert
Mr. & Mrs. Vaden Shadden
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Shepland
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. Norman A. Thorne
Mrs. Betty Walker
Mrs. Barbara Wilson

Health Care Fund
GIFTS IN HONOR
Health Care Employees
Dr. Judy Boone
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Meeks
Ms. Elizabeth Milholen Smith

Health Care Fund
GIFTS IN MEMORY
A friend
Ms. Jane Richards

Celia Barfield
Mrs. Minnie Bogue

Richard “Dick” Besley
Dr. Judy Boone
Mr. & Mrs. George H. Martin

Robert “Neal” Culver
Mrs. Lutie Culver

Audrey Donatelli
Jack & Sheila Ingersoll

Ethel Hendricks
Mr. & Mrs. George H. Martin

Donald Kern
Mr. & Mrs. George H. Martin
Marleen Allen Varner

Clyde Lusk
Beverly Lusk

Jean Louise Lowenberg McNett
Richard & Susan Walton

Dr. Luther Mills
Mary M. Thomoson

Lyle Peterson
Mrs. Minnie Bogue

George Pfaff
Mrs. Minnie Bogue

James T. Robertson
Marleen Allen Varner

Arline Rosenberg
Mr. & Mrs. George H. Martin

Moultrie Truluck
Mrs. Helen Truluck

Ellie Zitin
Marleen Allen Varner

Health Care Fund Special Gifts
Bladder Scanner
The GE Foundation
Judy & Jim Havard

Medical Clinic Needs
Mrs. John Piper
Mr. James Russell

Landscaping & Grounds
Mr. John E. Swan, Sr.

Library
Anonymous
John & Barbara Gregg
Dr. & Mrs. James Hull, III
Mel & Sandra Skiles

School Supply Drive
Mr. & Mrs. George Ahrens
Mr. & Mrs. Woody Baker
Gretchen Batra
The Rev. Elizabeth Canham
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Cummings, Jr.
Jerry DeLand
Floyd & Judy Domer
Mr. & Mrs. Hayes F. Fletcher
Dr. & Mrs. David Garver
Dr. & Mrs. James H. Godfrey
John & Barbara Gregg
Irene Hill Hamly
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Hamsho
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Haning
Mr. & Mrs. Reginald Hedrick
Mrs. Helen Hellman
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Hinchliffe
Mrs. Birgitta Ingvarson
Mr. Jerry Jacobson &  

Ms. Patricia Minard
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Johannes
Lynda Kepler
Mrs. Norma Kummer
Mr. & Mrs. Don Kunard
Mr. & Mrs. Howard Latty
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Macy
Mr. & Mrs. George H. Martin
The Rev. Nancy McCarthy
Mr. George McDermott
Ms. Margaret Melick
Mr. & Mrs. William Metts
Mr. & Mrs. Don Moss
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Patterson
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Ponder
Mr. & Mrs. John David Ramsey III
Mrs. Meredith P. Reinhold
James Rowan III & Regina George
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Sigmon
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Mary Spieker
Mr. & Mrs. LaVoy Spooner
Mary M. Thomoson
Mr. Robert Vose & Ms. Mary Mayer
Richard & Susan Walton
Mr. & Mrs. Wil Wardowski
Mr. & Mrs. Donald York

Woodworking Shop
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Anderberg
Ms. Gail Anderson
Anonymous
Mrs. Betty Anthony
Mr. & Mrs. James Applewhite
Gretchen Batra
Mrs. Minnie Bogue
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Book
Don & Joanne Brannon
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Brooking
The Rev. Annie Bryant
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Campbell
The Rev. Elizabeth Canham
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Chapin
Mr. & Mrs. William Clontz

Madeline Davis
Mrs. Mary Doyle
Mr. & Mrs. John Drum
Mrs. J. Mitchell Elrod, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Hayes F. Fletcher
Gaetana Friedman
Mrs. Linda G. Furr
Mrs. Jane Glenn
Jim & Claire Graves
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Haning
Peter Hawes
Mrs. Helen Hellman
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Hobbs
Mr. & Mrs. William Holland
Sara & Bill Hoyt
Larry & Ellen Hull
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Jamieson
Ms. Julia Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Kimbrough
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Knight
Dr. Jay Lathrop
Ms. Deb Lombardi
Mrs. Myra Matthews
Mr. George McDermott
Mrs. Gail McLeod
Mr. Thomas K. McRae, Jr.
Annie W. Michie
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Mitchell
Mrs. Ann Moorefield
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Owings
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Patterson
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Pawlick, Jr.
Ms. Joan Payton
Mrs. Winnifred O. Pickering
Dr. Cedric W. Porter, Jr.
The Rev. & Mrs. Perrin Radley
Mrs. Helen Reilly
Mrs. Virginia Robertson
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Savoie
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mr. & Mrs. David Stagner
Mrs. Cissie Stevens
Mrs. Gay Symmes
Mrs. Melinda Tempe
Jane W. White
Mrs. Margaret Wray
Gen. & Mrs. Clifton Wright

Woodshop Building Fund
Mr. & Mrs. David Stagner

DEERFIELD UNRESTRICTED
Anonymous
Robert & Jo Chandler 
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Einsmann 
Mr. Timothy Kurtz
Dr. Millie Schumpert
Estate of Clinton H. Smoke, Jr.
Dr. Virginia Templeton &  

Mr. Steven Plever
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Wondrasch

DEERFIELD UNRESTRICTED
GIFTS IN MEMORY
Furman Angel, Jr.
Mrs. Helen Hellman

William “Bill” Boatwright
Al Thorne

Lucia “Chick” Brown
Mrs. Alison Brown Buck
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Ethel Hendricks
Ted & Sandra Manzig

Alice Krutulis
Dave & Ruthie Stagner

Don Moss
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Peterson

James “Jim” Russell
Ann Whaley

DEERFIELD UNRESTRICTED
GIFTS IN HONOR
Bob Wernet
Steven & Wanda Phifer

Christina Wehmeyer
Nancy & Bob Webster

DIRECTED OUTREACH
Carol R. Ackrill
Roy & Nancy Adams
Mr. & Mrs. George Ahrens
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Alexander
Mr. G. Martin Anderson &  

Dr. Sandra J. Anderson
Anonymous
Dr. & Dr. William Atkins
Carl & Ria Aufdermarsh
Pat & Woody Baker
Luther & Ruth Barnhardt
Gretchen Batra
Gary & Louise Beck
Danny Bernstein
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Betso
Mr. Bernard A. Boden
Stephanie & Gary Book
Dr. Judy Boone
Mr. John Bordley, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. William Boydston
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Brodie

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Brooking
Mr. & Mrs. Cleveland Brown
Mr. & Mrs. David Brown
Annie Bryant
Dr. Dee J. &  

Mrs. Janet Gates Canale
Mrs. Kay Cannon
Walter & Elizabeth Cantrell
Mr. Eugene “Bob” Carr, Jr.
Mr. Robert Carr & Ms. Carolyn Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Chapin
Amy & Mike Clarke
Jill Cochrane
Kathryn Marie Cole
George & Pat Collett
Barbara & Cecil Colon
Henry & Lolly Copeland
Ms. Ginger Craig
Dr. & Mrs. John Crawford, III
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph F.  

Cummings, Jr.
Ms. Doris Daniels
Mrs. Kathryn P. Daughton
Madeline Davis
Joan Del Colliano
Jerry DeLand
Mrs. Nancy Dill
Bill & Judy Durant
The Rev. Barbara Eldridge
Mr. Tom Eshelman &  

The Very Rev. A. Jeanne Finan
The Rev. & Mrs. David Fargo
Hayes & Anita Fletcher
Mrs. Emi Flynn
Gaetana Friedman
Mrs. Linda G. Furr
Dr. & Mrs. James H. Godfrey
Mrs. Eugenia S. Goff
Jim & Claire Graves

John & Barbara Gregg
Mrs. Maggie Griner
Jeanie J. Hale
Mike & Karen Hamsho
Judy & Jim Havard
Mr. & Mrs. William Holland
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Hollis
Bill & Marilyn Hubbard
John & Elizabeth Hubbell
Tom & Peg Hughes
Larry & Ellen Hull
Jack & Sheila Ingersoll
Birgitta Ingvarson
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Jakubowski
Jim Jarratt
Van C. & Margaret M. Joffrion
Dick & Sue Johannes
Lynda Kepler
Harry & Sydney Kloos
Bob & Jane Knight
Norma Kummer
Mr. Timothy Kurtz
Mr. & Mrs. Jean LaFrance
Mrs. Katherine S. LaFrance
Dr. Jay Lathrop
Dennis & Carol Leach
Mr. Ronald M. Lee
Mrs. Florence Lee
Mrs. Polly LeFaivre
Myron & Angela Lepro
Jim Lesko
The Rev. Robert Libbey &  

The Rev. Elizabeth Libbey
Jack & Linda Lockett
Col. & Mrs. Mahlon H. Long, III
Beverly Lusk
Bob & Gail MacLean
Bill & Sue Macy
Mrs. Alexander Maitland, III

Ms. Jeanie Marshall
Hal & Nancy Martin
Carol & Pedro Martinez
Annette Mayfield
The Rev. Nancy McCarthy
Nancy & Walter McConnell
Ellen T. McCotter
George McDermott
Mrs. Gail McLeod
Bill & Alison McNutt
Ms. Margaret Melick
Mary P. Merrill & David W. Tarr
Bill & Mary Metts
Mrs. Barbara Jean Newton
Mrs. Jane Parmley
Joe & Judy Pawlick
Ms. Carol Perine
Winnifred O. Pickering
Ethel Piper
Mrs. Betty Pond
Ray & Penny Ponder
Ms. Becky Prevost
Tom & Shirley Rardin
Helen Reilly
Meredith P. Reinhold
Bill & Judy Rex
Gordon & Judy Rittmeyer
Al & Karen Roberts
Mr. William Robertson
Dr. & Mrs. James T.  

Robertson, Jr.
Bill & Carolyn Robichaux
Anne & Bobby Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. Spencer Robinson
James Rowan III &  

Regina George
Mr. James Russell
Mary & Peter Saladino

Robin & Sarah Schilling
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Sharpe
Mary Ellen Sheridan
Mel & Sandra Skiles
Mrs. Rickie Sue Smith
The Rev. Jane Smith
Bunk & Nancy Spann
St. Giles Chapel
Dave & Ruthie Stagner
Mr. Wayne Steinmetz
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Stephens
Syd & Andrea Stern
Mrs. Ruth Strickland
Mrs. Jean Suits
Melinda Tempe
Mrs. Mary Pat Thompson
Mimi Tittle
Mrs. Helen Truluck
Mrs. Marilee S. Van Wye
Marleen Allen Varner
Jean D. Walker
Mrs. Betty Walker
Richard & Susan Walton
Laura Ward
Mrs. Mariana Warner
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Watson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Wernet, Jr.
Ann Whaley
Jane W. White
Ms. Susan White
The Rev. & Mrs. Stephen Williams
Mr. Jim Wisuri
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Wondrasch
Peter Yaun & Harriet Govan
Doug Young
John & Molly Young
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Generosity allies itself with an inner 

feeling of abundance—the feeling that we 

have enough to share.

–Sharon Salzberg, Lovingkindness


